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Name of person submitting this report: Robin Kear
Email of person submitting this report: rlk25@pitt.edu
Report submission date: 1/22/08      X midwinter   [image: image10.wmf]

annual
Name of committee: International Exchanges
Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair): Robin Kear, Henry Stewart (co-chairs)
Committee chair e-mail address: rlk25@pitt.edu; hstewart@troy.edu 
Date of meeting(s): 1/12/08
Members present: Robin Kear, Henry Stewart, Julia Glynn, David Hickey, Martin Kesselman
Virtual members: none
Members absent: Sharon Bostick, Arif Jamal, and William Ssgrazzutti
Visitors: Johan Koren (past chair and member of the IRC Europe subcommittee), Mara Saule (chair IRC Europe subcommittee), and Richard Sapon-White (speaker for the program) - all three are part of the Anaheim program and were there to discuss it.  Other visitors:  Alana McGrattan, David Gregory, Kathleen Mahoney.
Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned
for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

1. Welcome and introductions – Robin / Henry
2. Reviewed and unanimously approved the description of the International Exchanges Committee for the IRRT Officers Manual. 
3. Discussed the progress of the joint program in Anaheim 2008 with the IRC-Europe subcommittee

a. Guests were Johan Koren and Mara Saule (of IRC-Europe) and speaker Richard Sapon-White.

b. Program description is in the preliminary schedule of the annual conference. It will be Sunday from 1:30-3:30. Text as follows: What is it like to be a librarian in the European Union?  Is it different from the United States?  What is it like for a librarian from the States who wants to study or work there?  What about the language problems?  We will hear from librarians from several different types of libraries in Europe and from librarians from the United States who have spent some time in European libraries.

c. The program will have four speakers of 20 minutes each with Mara Saule moderating. The Goethe Institut will fund a German Librarian to attend the conference and speak about public libraries in the EU. Johan Koren will speak about school libraries in the EU. Mara Saule will moderate the panel and speak to academic libraries in the EU. Richard Sapon-White will also speak about his experience in academic libraries in the EU.

d. The next step for Johan is to contact the Goethe Institut to finalize the German speaker.
4. Brainstorm a "Guide to being a global librarian" publication / brochure / pamphlet to develop before Anaheim 2008.
a. The plan is to have a draft document for consideration at Anaheim. We plan to have a print version for handing out and a companion web version.

b. General ideas: Define Global Librarianship; there are different kinds of international experiences; how to be a global librarian without leaving your own country (attend international activities at conferences; read global news related to international library issues; visit a library if you do travel to other countries; giving time or money to international library projects); one doesn’t necessarily have to speak a foreign language.

c. We will ask COGNOTES to allow us (Julia Glynn et al) to question people at Anaheim about what they think it means to be a Global Librarian ala Roving Reporter style. An article would then be written and published in COGNOTES.

d. There will also be a discussion area somewhere on the IRRT wiki to discuss the same topic electronically. (Robin)
5. New business / Miscellaneous. 

a. There was general discussion of and agreement to continue the monthly spotlight series. This involves highlighting an international exchange participant on the IRRT blog and listserv. (Robin)

b. There was discussion of pursuing an ongoing column in International Leads about exchanges.

c. There was discussion of whether an article should be prepared for "American Libraries" on pre-exchange information, i.e. what it is necessary to know and/or do in preparation for a Librarian exchange.
d. Possible program for 2009: how to “sell” an exchange to an administration (may be a university level for academic librarians to tap into); partner with another part of the world i.e. East Asia and the Pacific IRC subcommittee; tap into Jim Rettig’s un-conference.
e. There was also discussion of partnerships with other division’s international committees.
f. An informal space for facilitating/connecting exchanges needs to be established. (wiki?)
g. Possible involvement with the IRC committee’s student-student initiative.
Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

It was noted that David Hickey, Arif Jamal, and Martin Kesselman are due to rotate off after serving two terms. Julia Glynn wishes to continue for a second term. Dr. Sharon Bostick does not wish to continue for a second term at this time. There has been no contact from William Ssgrazzutti. The co-chairs end their first two year term in June 2009. 
List names and e-mails of potential new members. 
There has been interest from three members to join the committee. These names were forwarded to the IRRT chair on Sunday January 13, 2008. Alana McGrattan (alanamcgrattan@msn.com) is interested in being a committee member. David Gregory (djgregor@iastate.edu) is interested in being a committee member. Emily Inlow-Hood of OCLC WebJunction (inlowe@oclc.org) has also expressed interest in joining the committee.

List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. 

None that I know of. 
Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year?
Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. 

I would like to continue serving as co-chair and I believe Henry Stewart would as well.
Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 

There has been no contact from member William Ssgrazzutti. I do not recommend him for a second term. 
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